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Upcoming Parent 

Evenings 

 

PRIMARY PHASE 

Last day of School 

Early Closure for Primary 

School closes at  13h45 

Friday 5th April 2019 

 

 

SECONDARY PHASE 
Last day of School 

Early closure for Secondary 

School closes at 12h30 

Friday 5th April 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INSET DAY  

PRIMARY & SECONDARY 

Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL FOR EVERYONE  

WEDNESDAY  

24TH APRIL 2019 

Dear Trinity families 

The focus this week has been on how God is our protector.  From this we have been looking across the 

school at the environment and spending time focusing on how we can make a difference.  We have 

looked at what Palm oil is (a vegetable oil that comes from the fruit of oil palm trees).  It is used in 

close to 50% of all the packaged products we find in supermarkets.  To supply this huge demand vast 

areas of forest have been cut down, affecting the natural ecosystems.  Deforestation has knock on 

effects to the animals living in these environments and affects us all with the impact on Global 

Warming.  Alongside these discussions a group of pupils from across the secondary phase watched Sir 

Peter Scott’s lecture on climate change which was screened this week as part of the Royal 

Geographical Societies recorded lecture series for schools.  We can make a difference and we discussed 

how we can look out for palm oil in products and look for alternatives.  Together we can make a huge 

difference. 

As protectors of wellbeing we have also focused this week on personal safety.  The pupil voice team ran 

a series of assemblies on the current press coverage on knife crime across London.  They looked at the 

perceptions of youth and the law with relation to carrying any form of weapon.  This will be followed 

up further with special metropolitan police workshops on crime in the community that will be starting 

next week.  Alongside this a group of year 7 pupils have been working with the For Jimmy Foundation 

and certificates were given out to all those involved.  They have worked on making the area around the 

school safer and have delivered an assembly to show what they have achieved.  This week we also ran a 

parent workshop on internet safety at the secondary site.  This looked at the current issues surrounding 

social media and how we all need to be acting on protecting the children in the complicated web around 

us.  Some of the information discussed at this event is included in this newsletter, please do take the 

time to read it. 

I had the privilege of welcoming our new pupil leadership team this week.  We had over 30 year 10 

pupils apply for this position, where they had to complete a full application and obtain two 

references.  Out of these 23 were selected and have now received their ‘Gold Standard’ tie to wear as 

prefects across the school.  It is from this group of pupils that we will shortly be selecting the Head Girl 

and Head Boy after they have had their interviews.  There is a tough schedule to complete to enable us 

to select the right candidates.  The current team are slowing winding down their duties as they rapidly 

approach their GCSE exams.  They are currently working with the new team handing over and giving 

advice and feedback about this year in preparation for continuing the improvement drive.  We wish to 

thank Janelle and Nicolas (also Naima and Jack their deputies) for their commitment and 

determination this year. 

We have only 2 weeks left of the Lent term, our last day being Friday 5
th

 April 2019.  We will be having 

a half day on the 5
th

 April, with the secondary finishing at 12.30pm (after lesson 4 is finished) and 

Primary finishing after lunch at 1.30pm.  The summer term begins on Tuesday 23
rd

 of April, but we 

have an INSET day on this day – so all pupils will return to school on Wednesday 24
th
 April (for a full 

normal school day).  Have a restful and fun weekend. 

David Lucas 
Executive Headteacher 

Trinity Church of England School, Lewisham 

An All-Through School 

0208 852 3191 

www.trinity.lewisham.org 
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8TH April  

to  

22nd April  



 

 

 

 

 

  

PRIMARY PHASE 

 

Dear Trinity families, 

It has been a great week of learning and performing once again at Trinity. On Thursday, Trinitarians performed three times at Catford 

Broadway Theatre. In the afternoon our Reception pupils joined five other Lewisham schools at a great Reception sing-along. The 

evening saw our secondary phase pupils perform at Lewisham Live. Our primary phase choir then joined forces with Prendergast Vale 

pupils to perform a Swahili song called ‘Baiskeli’. A big thank you to Mrs Thompson, who made all of this happen.  

A reminder that we will be celebrating Easter in the last week of the half term at St Swithun’s Church. Please see the advertisement later 

in this newsletter for more information. I cannot wait to see our annual procession of Easter Bonnets take place again this year!  

Finally, it was lovely to see our Year Three pupils participate in Steve McQueen’s photographic project in collaboration with the Tate. It 

is inspiring to think that our pupils will be part of such a large art project. More photography will be happening on Tuesday 4
th
 April, in 

the guise of our class photos. Please put the date in your diary so pupils come in looking extra spectacular in their uniforms that day.   

As ever, I wish you the very best of weekends, full of rest and fun, ready for learning on Monday.  

Darren Janes 

 

 
Darren Janes 

Head of School 

Primary Phase 

Trinity All Through School  

 

 

 



  SECONDARY – EDUCATIONAL TRIPS 

 

This week a group of year 11 pupil went to the Troxy Theatre in Limehouse to attend a ‘Strive for Grade 5’ maths 

conference. The conference covered a range of high frequency grade 5 topics and pupils were instructed in a 

university seminar style of lecture. After the main lecture there was an inspirational speaker who re-enforced the 

messages that we give here at school during assembly time. The speaker talked a lot about the importance of 

making your own way in life and not waiting for others to tell you to what to do, instead create a plan that you 

stick to and see through to the end. With only 2 months until GCSE’s start the pupils who revise every day from now 

till the end will also be those who make social sacrifices and stick to their revision schedules. These will be the 

same pupils that gain personal success in the summer. Nothing is impossible, you just have to work at it to make it 

happen. 

 

 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

 



  EASTER SERVICE AT ST SWITHUN’S CHURCH  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY UPCOMING EVENTS & TRIPS 

 

 

Performing arts event by trinity 
Trinity students will be putting on show on Thursday 28

th
 March.  A spectacular event of 

drama and music. The shows will commence at 18h00 – 19h30.   

Venue : Trinity Secondary school – in Trinity Hall 

Tickets can be purchased via Parent Pay for £5.00 Adults  £3.00 for concessions. 

Light refreshments will be served 

  

TATE GALLERY LONDON 

Year 10 will be visiting the Tate on Wednesday 27th 

March.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On-line Safety Event for Parents and Carers 18th March 2019 

 

The event hosted by Childnet was a success. 

 

Thank you to the parents/carers that attended. Events like this are vital to ensure you as parents/carers are equipped 

to safeguard your children at home on their technology. 

 

For those who were unable to attend, please see below for information and resources.  There is a wide range of 

resources and information that can be found at www.childnet.com 

 

 

 

http://www.childnet.com/


 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY UPCOMING NEWS & EVENTS 

 

 

Our lovely Primary receptionist Sarah recently 

undertook to run a half marathon to raise money 

for the Tommy Crush Foundation.   

Sarah would like to thank all the parents that 

sponsored her on her half marathon run on 

Sunday 10th March.  Together with family and 

friends she raised an astonishing £1320.00 

WELL DONE SARAH 


